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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 

Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

SCREENINGS PROJECT 

 

NEW FIRE TRUCK! 

 

Thank You To The Following People For 

Donations: 

 

Cliff Brummund 

Clint & Matthew Hoffman 

John Golightly 

N & N Farms ~ Glen Nunweiler 

Bob Hammerlindl 

Brian Lothammer 

North View Farms ~ Jeff & Doug Bailey 

Vern Wagner 

Craig Bews 

 

Project has raised $359,135.09 to date. 

 
 
 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca


     
                                                                                                                                           February 2011 

www.townofeatonia.com  

2 

The Town Of Eatonia News 
 

The Town is offering tax discounts for prepayment of 
2011 taxes. The following discounts will be applied to 

any tax payments made during that month: 
January – 6% 
February – 5% 

March – 4% 
April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 
Pam Wake – Bylaw Enforcement Officer 

Please contact her with your concerns 306-460-8908. 
If Pam does not answer, please leave a message and 

she will get back to you as soon as possible. 
 

 
Business Licenses are now DUE. Notices have 
been mailed please send your payments in as 

soon as possible. Thank you in advance for 
your payment. 

 
Pet Licenses – Pet licenses were due by Feb 

01/11. Please renew your licenses immediately. 
If your pet already has a license, please 

remember to bring the license number in when 
you come in to renew. 

 

Just A  Reminder that the new  updated  Telephone 
Directories are available at the following places: 

 
Town of Eatonia Office 

Eaton School 
Prairie Centre Credit Union 

 
If you don’t receive a phone call from Eaton School 

Fruit Drive by the 16th contact  

Colette O’Connor @ 967-2667 

 
Fire Siren 

In November of 2009, concerns were brought to Town 
Council regarding the noon and 6 pm ringing of the 
siren.  This concern was initiated from those people 
who have lived in its direct vicinity for years.  The 
request was made for the siren to be shut off as it was 
a constant and excessive noise and seemingly 
unnecessary.  As such, a decision was made by 
council at that time to turn the siren off.   

In December 2010, a complaint was brought to Town 
Council by the fire department.  Concerns were 
expressed that due to the age of the siren, it may not 
be entirely reliable in an emergency. As such, having it 
run more frequently could ensure that it is more fully 
operational.  The fire department relies primarily on 
text messaging and the siren to notify volunteers of an 
emergency.  In the event that a volunteer is out of 
town or out of range of the siren, a text is sent.  
Likewise, if a member is in town but not in close 
proximity of their cell phone, the siren compensates. 
These concerns were addressed specifically at the 
January 11, 2011 council meeting with a 
representative of the fire department.  At that time it 
was agreed upon that the siren would be fixed to 
ensure that in the case of emergency, it is reliable.   
In the meantime, another change to the siren has 
occurred. Sasktel has removed the “red phone” which 
triggered the alarm in an emergency.  In short, the 
siren now requires a manual start whereas previously 
it was activated through the “red phone”.  This change 
means that in case of fire, the fire phone number 967-
2277 is no longer in effect.  In case of emergency 
please call 911 to notify the proper personnel.   

Please feel free to contact any members of council for 
further questions or clarification. 
 

SUMMER STUDENTS REQUIRED 
 
The Town of Eatonia requires two summer students to 
work in the Public Works Department to cut grass, 
tend to flowers and trees, pick garbage and other 
miscellaneous duties.   
The position starts approximately July 4, 2011   
 
For more information on this position,  
contact the town office at 967-2251 
 
Applications can be sent to: 
Town of Eatonia 
Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 
S0L 0Y0 
Fax to 967-2267 
Email to eatonia@yourlink.ca 
 
Applications must be received at the town office  
by 5:00 p.m. April 11, 2011 

 

Reminder to the residents to make sure that there is 

clear access to all power & gas meters. 
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Eatonia Oasis Living – January 2011 

 
January has flown by at E.O.L; we rang in the New 
Year and have been watching the endless beautiful 
snow falling and accumulating throughout the month.   
 
Afternoon activities this month included: Crafts, 
Scrapbooking, Guess the Word Game, Shuffleboard, 
Rummy Tournaments, Balloon Badminton, Wii 
Bowling, Ladies Manicures, watching Anne of Green 
Gables, and the weekly Church Services of various 
denominations.   
 
On January 4th the residents enjoyed a special music 
matinee by Laviah Hayes Granddaughter Sarah Allin, 
thank you Sarah for sharing your wonderful talents 
with us.  On January 24th, the Christian Fellowship 
Church hosted the monthly birthday party.  There were 
no birthdays to celebrate this month, however the 
Residents had a good time eating cake and visiting 
together.      
 
E.O.L would like to send out our heartfelt condolences 
to the family and friends of Frank Longridge who 
passed away on January 5th.  At the end of January 
there is a total of 19 Residents 
 
E.O.L sends out a very special thank you to the 
following: Gordon Stueck from Stueck Pharmacy in 
Leader for the very generous donation of a full beef 
that was cut and wrapped.  The staff and residents 
would like to thank Marie Smith for the crafts this 
month, the Auxiliary for paying for the monthly 
newsletter, Debi Christman for serving night lunch on 
Jan 5th, 14th, and 15th and Becky Hiebert and Eatonia 
Credit Union for delivering Meals on Wheels this 
month. 
 
Donations received throughout the month:  Thank you 
everyone! 
Please accept our apology if your name was missed. 
Lions Club – Ham 
Cec Pinceman – Oranges 
Mary and Gerald Hayes – Salads 
Rose Cote – Eggs 
Ken Becker – Miscellaneous food 
Catering Committee – 15 Liters Apple Juice 
Erker family – Donuts 
Catering (Somerville Party) – desserts 
Debi Christman – Plastic Hangers 
 

 

 

February  Rec News  
 

FEBRUARY HOCKEY GAMES: 
 

Fri Feb 6 Peewee  vs Maple Creek (Provincial 
Game) 6:00pm  

 
Sat Feb 12 Seniors vs Dundurn   
(Provincial Game) 8:00pm 

 
Feb 25 -27 Female Peewee Provincial B Playoff 

Tournament 
 

With Provincial and Playoffs games coming up 
watch for more games to be posted.  Come out 

and cheer on our hockey teams. 
 

Congratulations to all our hockey teams on a very 
successful Minor Hockey Weekend. Thanks to 

everyone that sponsored, donated or helped out.  
It was greatly appreciated. 

 
3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament 

March 18, 19 & 20 
Registration - $25/player.  Deadline is March 10. 

Limited space is available so register early to 
guarantee your spot. (Spot will not be guaranteed 

without payment).  Contact Nicole at the rec 
office for more info or to register. 

 

HELP NEEDED! 
Eatonia has been lucky enough to have been 

selected to host the Female Peewee Provincial B 
Playoff Tournament.  This means our rink will be 
hopping on Feb 26 & 27 and we will need some 

extra help with kitchen workers, food donations, 
etc.  There will be sign-up sheets at the rink when 
we have more information and a schedule for the 

weekend.  Contact Tanya Hennes at 967-2250 
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February  Rec News Cont’d: 
 

Swimming Pool—calling all lifeguards: 
I know it’s a little early but it’s time for 

anyone wanting to lifeguard or needing to renew  
their certification to look at upcoming courses 
before it’s too late.  
Check out www.lifesavingsociety.sk.ca to see a list 
of upcoming courses or call or email the rec 
office.  Application deadline for lifeguard 
positions will be April 21. 
 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant 
 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 
used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 

recreation and community groups in the 
province.  Community groups in Eatonia receive 
funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 

Program. 
 

Proud Moments…. 
Don’t forget about new section in the Newsletter 
called Proud Moments.  This section will feature 
accomplishments from youth in the community 

worth bragging about, whether it is sports, 
recreation or cultural achievements, we want to 

hear about it and tell everyone in the community 
about your proud moment.  Anyone can submit a 
proud moment to be published either for you or 

for someone else, just email the rec office at 
eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief 

description.   
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 
 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 
by email? Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Microsoft Word Required. 

 
 

 

Eatonia Lions Club  
 

Texas Hold’em Tournament 
 

When:  Sunday February 13th 
2:00 pm SHARP! 

Registration will begin at 1:00 pm 
Where: Eatonia Hall 

 
 

 
 

 
$70 registration, $70 re-buy. 

You can preregister, or pay at the 
door. 

70% payout, Proceeds to Eatonia Fire 
Truck 

 
Bar will be open, and lunch will be 

served. 
 
 

You may pre-register by contacting 
Troy 967-2622, 460-7410 

 
License # T10-0116 

 
 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB TRIP OF THE MONTH 

WINNERS 
 

JUNE- Disney Land Package- Wade Stevens  
Elk Water Lake Lodge-Janice Vold 

 
JULY- Travel Voucher- Craig Bews          

Elk Water Lake Lodge- Clint & Megan Hayes 
 

AUGUST- Victoria Get Away- Ron Gramlich  
Elk Water Lake Lodge-Bev Guidinger 

 
SEPTEMBER- Las Vegas- Glen Busby   
Elk Water Lake Lodge- Amanda Gartner 

 
OCT.- Kimberley Ski or Golf- Pam & Aaron 

Armstrong    
Elk Water Lake Lodge- Ray Aldridge                     

                                                                                                                          
NOV. Phoenix Weekend – Rob Assmus   

Elk Water Lake Lodge – Patty Filyk  
 

DEC. Puerto Plata – Arnott Larock  
 Elk Water Lake Lodge – Ken Somerville 

 
JAN. Banff or Jasper Ski or Golf- Debbie Kroeker     

Elk Water Lake Lodge – Bob & Debbie Adams 

                                  

 

          HANDI VAN TRIPS TO KINDERSLEY 
Service Available to Anyone 
Sponsored by the Eatonia & District Health Care 
Foundation 
 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month  
Bus leaves around 12:00 p.m.  
 
Fare - $8.00 per trip  
 
Transportation to anywhere in Kindersley  
 
Mark your calendars for upcoming trips   
 
Let’s fill the bus up and keep it going! 
 
For more information contact  
Cheryl at  
967-2251 (work) or  
967-2846 (home)                                            

 

 
  

 

I would like to thank all my friends that 
have been supportive of me in my time of need.  I 
was diagnosed in June with having suffered from 
severe depression for the last number of years.  With 
the help of my doctor, therapist, my family and 
friends I have recovered.  It is in times like these 
that we find our true friends and they are greatly 
appreciated for all their support. Unfortunately as I 
was suffering from depression my actions and 
behaviours caused me to hurt many people for 
which I am truly sorry.   I hope that in time I can 
right the many wrongs that I have done.   I have 
enjoyed my time in Eatonia and will cherish many 
fond memories and friendships.  I look forward to 
starting a new life in Leader and hope to visit my 
friends often.  I will miss Eatonia. 

Thank you  
Derek Galarneau 

 
 

We would like to thank everyone for coming 
to help Chuck and Marlene celebrate their Silver 
Anniversary. Special thanks to Jack for 
entertaining, all those who helped with the lunch 
(preparing and donating), the cleanup, and for the 
gifts and cards received. We really appreciated it all. 
 

Margaret Larock & Family 
CLASSIFIEDS 
 

MISSING FROM HALL KITCHEN: 
Large Square Enamel Roasters - separate top 
and bottom.  Large Stainless Steel Lagostina 
Potato Pot! - We have someone's large 
Paderno Pot. PLEASE check your pots to 
make sure they are Yours!! 
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